
Not the brightest of days to welcome us to Royal Norwich and the dull outlook soon 
turned to showers and rain. But the teams were not deterred, the umbrellas seemed to 
lighten the mood!

Kevin Woolley, NGC President for 2025 and match manager Tony Thacker welcomed 
everyone to RNGC and the current Captain John Simpson gave a further warming 
welcome. Eric Diment and Tony introduced the teams.

The course was still quite soft underfoot considering the very dry weather we have all 
experienced lately, but the course was in excellent condition. 

After a lovely meal Kevin announced the winners of the nearest the pins, Sheena Setchel 
(Norfolk) for the ladies and Jan Cembala (Herts) for the men. The prizes of wine had 
been donated by Eric Warnes – thank you Eric.
KW also introduced Di Tass, who was playing for Hertfordshire. Di is the Herts County 
Lady Captain. KW also thanked Kay Dymock who stood in at the last minute to play for 
Herts.
Nick Brookes, the Herts Captains thanked the club for the presentation of the course, 
the hospitality and the meal. He also announced the result. After 13 matches the scores 
were tied on 6½-6½. But the last match gave the win to Norfolk 7½-6½. After 
presentation of the trophy (donated a few years ago by Tony Thacker) KW wished all a 
safe journey home.
PKF

Match V Hertfordshire – Royal NorwichGC
Tuesday 27th  May 2025
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